
 

 

PENN TOWNSHIP 

MINUTES 

October 19, 2010 
 

 
 The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Tuesday,  
October 19, 2010 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, 
Pennsylvania. Chairman William Moyer called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors 
present: William Moyer, Brian Wentzel; Fred Ulrich. Others present: Secretary/Treasurer Robin 
Bieber; Solicitor James Bathgate. Members of the Public: Kathy Ulrich. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 The minutes of the October 5, 2010 meeting were approved as presented upon motion 
by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Fred Ulrich, and unanimously approved. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

  No Public Comment was heard at this time. 
 
PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD 

 No Persons Present to be Heard at this time. 
 
REPORTS 

 Roadmaster Brian Wentzel provided a written report on the roadcrew's activity for the 
previous two weeks.  
 Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, provided a written report, including 83 Zoning Permits y-t-d.
 Township Secretary/Treasurer Robin Bieber reported that the Selinsgrove Pool has reported 
Penn Township family memberships for 2010 was 12.  
 Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich reported minor repairs on the traffic 
signals. 
 Chairman William Moyer reported on work sessions to be held at 8:00am on October 7th 
to discuss the 2011 Budget and at 8:00am on October 8th to discuss the employee handbook.  
 

OLD BUSINESS 

 No further information available on the proposed storage shed. 
 No bids have been received for the old power washer, old trailer or old mower. 
  
NEW BUSINESS 

 Discussion was held on the steel shelving provided by Supervisor/Roadmaster Brian 
Wentzel. Supervisors Bill Moyer and Fred Ulrich will agree on a price to pay Mr. Wentzel for the 
shelving as specified in the PA Second Class Township Code, provided the amount paid is under 
$500.00. This upon motion by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Bill Moyer with Brian Wentzel 
abstaining.    
    
CORRESPONDENCE 

  
PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL 

 Upon motion of Brian Wentzel, seconded by Fred Ulrich, and unanimously approved, the 
accounts payable and payroll were approved as presented.  
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ADJOURNMENT 

 Motion to adjourn was made by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Fred Ulrich, and approved. 
No further business to discuss, the October 19, 2010 meeting adjourned at 7:11PM 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Robin Bieber, Township Secretary  
 

 


